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October 3, 2013 

Mr. Travis Christopher Barham 
Alliance Defending Freedom 
c/o Pamela Paulk 
 
via email: ppaulk@alliancedefendingfreedom.org 
 
Re: “God Bless America” sign 
 
Dear Ms. Barham: 
 
I am in receipt of a copy of your letter of September 26, 2013 addressed to Ms. Abby Moser 
with the Fairview Library branch of Buncombe County Libraries.  Buncombe County does not 
agree with your characterization of the facts or circumstances in this matter.  However, in light 
of existing case law, Mr. Sheary will contact a representative of your client and invite her to 
return the sign to the Fairview Library display. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Sincerely; 

 
Michael C. Frue 
 
cc: Wanda Greene, County Manager 

Ed Sheary, Director of Libraries 
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